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Subject: 2045 Comprehensive plan 
 
Dear Jason, and other Board Members etal. 
 
After attending last nights Planning Board meeting 3/24/2022, and hearing the unanimous and 
unceremonious public response to the 2045 Dryden Comprehensive plan, one can only come to the 
conclusion that unfortunately, the Planning Board completely wasted 2 years of its time, and more 
importantly also wasted $100,000 dollars of hard earned taxpayer monies. 
 
The response last night was a frightening reminder that here in Dryden, as one speaker so eloquently 
phrased it, that we simply have too many "self interests" in positions of decision making, that totally 
ignore the will of the people of Dryden, and this Voluminous document was more proof of his well 
thought out points. 
 
Of course, Deputy Supervisor Lamb (who apparently is on the Steering committee), and in attendance 
last night, will completely dismiss the reaction of the people last night, as just another example of his 
"loyal opposition" and their desire to disregard anything this Town Board or Planning Board try to do. 
 
Lets not forget that Deputy Supervisor Lamb, BEFORE any public input or County 239A review, declared 
publicly that he expects this document to win awards. Nothing could be further from reality than that 
bizarre and wild assertion. 
 
My recommendation, before anybodies valuable time is wasted, and anymore of the Towns peoples 
precious taxpayer dollars are wasted, is to completely BLOW UP, this worthless document, start the 
process over by having the PEOPLE OF DRYDEN, write and produce a Comprehensive plan that takes into 
account ALL our views, and not just the views of those with "self interests". 
 
Thank you, 
 
Joseph Osmeloski 
 
2180 Dryden Rd. 
 
Freeville NY, 13068 
 
 




